## EUREKA TOWN BOARD MEETING APRIL 14, 1997

The meeting was called to order by Vice - Chairperson Smith. Present were Supervisors Johnson, Kadlec and Topp, Clerk Leine and Treasurer Schulz.

Supervisor Johnson moved to accept the March 10, 1997 minutes with the correction of "Dakota Co.", on Page 2, Paragraph 3. This motion seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried.

Supervisor Kadlec moved to accept the treasurer's report as read, seconded by Supervisor Johnson and carried.

Clerk Leine introduced bills totaling \$10,989.97. Supervisor Topp moved to pay these bills, seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried.

Dave Tonsignant, 23590 Cedar Ave. S., requested a permit for a 3174 Sq. Ft. house with attached garage. Mr. Tonsignant showed the board a lot plan and signed prints of the this project. Perk test has not been completed at this date. Supervisor Topp moved to grant permit contingent upon showing Clerk Leine a set of signed perk test and design plans for the septic system, seconded by supervisor Kadlec and carried.

Gerald Swedin, 8800 - 235th St. W, requested a permit for a 40 x 60 addition to an existing pole frame building and a permit for a 22 x 24 free standing garage. Mr. Swedin had plot plans showing the location of both building relative to other buildings. Supervisor Kadlec moved to grant both permits, seconded by Supervisor Topp and carried. Mr. Swedin also asked about a culvert on the Highview extension road to allow him access to his farm land. The board to look at this request on the forth coming road inspection tour.

Cheryl Monson, 10391 - 250th St. W, requested a permit for a 78 x 108 pole frame building. This building would be used for a riding arena. Ms. Monson has changed the location of this building, moving it out of the shore land zoning area. The building will be 275 feet from the closest neighbors house and 250 feet from the lot line on that side. The question of water and sewage was raised. This will be addressed within the next two weeks. Supervisor Topp moved to grant the pole frame building permit, seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried. A second permit will be required for the septic system and bathroom area. This permit will have to be applied for when the perk test and system design is completed.

Dale Kuchinka presented a plan to the township to cut the edge of the road bed and pull gravel out of the ditch back to the road surface. The cost to the township for this service would be \$10.00 per mile per side. Mr. Kuchinka informed the board that this process would also allow water to run off road surface back into the ditch instead of running along the edge of the road. Supervisor Johnson moved to hire Mr. Kuchnika to do this to

all the township roads, seconded by Supervisor Topp and carried. Supervisor Johnson moved to hire Mr. Kuchinka to mow the township's ditches, per Mr. Kuchinka bid of \$20.00 per mile for both sides, for year 1997, seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried.

Gerald Swedin brought to the board attention the frost boils on Highview Ave. from 240th to 250th Streets. The board told Mr. Swedin that they would be looking at all the township roads on the annual road inspection tour.

Vince Mako, 27580 Iberia Ave., requested a permit for a 48 x 36 pole frame building. Lot plan was provided to show the location of all buildings and set backs. Supervisor Johnson moved to grant permit, seconded by Supervisor Topp and carried.

Howard Storlie, 6935 - 265th St. W., requested a permit for a 44 x 46 pole frame building. Lot plan was provided to show the location of all buildings and set backs. Supervisor Topp moved to grant permit, seconded by Supervisor Johnson and carried.

David Larson, 7919 - 257th St. W., requested a permit for a 32 x 48 pole frame building. Lot plan was provided to show the location of all buildings and set backs. Supervisor Topp moved to grant permit, seconded by Supervisor Johnson and carried.

David Sellner, 24535 Iberia Ave. W., requested a permit for a 32 x 40 pole frame building. Lot plan was provided to show the locations of all buildings and set backs. Supervisor Topp moved to grant permit, seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried.

Kelly Brosseth, 9234 - 235th St. W., is requesting a permit for a 2 story house with attached garage. Signed plans from the building inspector were presented along with lot plan showing locations of house. Perk test has yet to be completed. Supervisor Topp moved to grant permit contingent upon showing Clerk Leine signed septic plans and pert test. This motion also carried with it the stipulation for the removal of the old house on this property with in 12 months of permit issue. This motion was seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried.

Bob Lane, 26410 Galaxie Ave. W., requested a permit for a 24 x 50 stand alone garage. Lot plans were provided showing the location of all buildings and set backs. Supervisor Kadlec moved to grant permit, seconded by Supervisor Johnson and carried.

Craig Beeler, 24450 Iceland Path, requested a permit for a 32 x 56 pole frame building. Lot plans were provided showing the location of all buildings and set backs. Supervisor Topp moved to grant permit, seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried.

Merlin Leine, 24698 Cedar Ave., requested a permit for a 40 x 60 pole frame building. Lot plans were provided showing the location of all buildings and set backs. Supervisor Johnson moved to grant permit, seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried.

Gary Green, 6775 - 245th St. W., requested a permit for a 28 x 36 pole frame building. Lot plans were provided showing the location of all buildings and set backs. Supervisor Johnson moved to grant permit, seconded by Supervisor Topp and carried.

Ronald Fors, 5590 - 245th St. W, representing by Premier Restoration, requested a permit to rebuild the house after fire damage. John Menke stated that no structural damage was done to the structure. Supervisor Topp moved to grant permit, seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried.

Charles Laine, 9020 - 235th St. W, and Linda Brown, 9000 - 235th St. W., submitted a bill of \$200.00 from Donald Storlie for cleaning out a culvert on 235th St. W. These citizens told the board that this culvert was blocked with ice and did not allow the water to drain properly. Because this water did not drain it flooded their homes. Mr. Laine did not like the effort or lack thereof that was expended by the township or its road contractor. Mr. Laine told the board that after Mr. Storlie worked on the culvert with his backhoe that the water started flowing away from their property. Mr. Laine told the board that this was a big help, but he still have to battle the ice chunks that build up in front of the culvert. Mr. Laine informed the board that there was lots of silt in the bottom of this culvert and it should be cleaned out this summer when the culvert was dry. Supervisor Topp moved to pay this bill. Supervisor Johnson (no), Supervisor Kadlec (yes), Supervisor Smith (yes), Supervisor Topp (yes), motion carried.

Frontier Communications, 14450 Burnhaven Dr., Burnsville, is requesting permission to place buried telephone cable in the townships ditch from 225th St. W. down Hamburg Ave. to 22702 Hamburg Ave. W. See attached map. Supervisor Kadlec moved to grant this request, seconded by Supervisor Topp and carried.

The Founders Festival ask the township to donate \$250.00 to their celebrations. At present the township does not have funds or laws that allow it to participate in this type of venture.

Dust Coating Inc. and Thermogas of Hastings have submitted bids for dust coating the township roads. The Dust Coating bid was .48 per gallon and Thermogas was .68 per gallon. Supervisor Kadlec moved to accept the Dust Coating Inc. bid contingent upon finding out if the two bids are for equal product and quality, seconded by Supervisor Topp and carried.

The township as not receive any formal quotes on blacktopping Eureka Estates. Ray Kadlec and Kenny Miller to pursue bidders so the township can plan for this project.

Joe Juvland, 28730 Holyoke Ave. W., purchased an ordinance book.

Jeanine Campbell, 1155 Willon, No15S, Faribault, purchased an ordinance book.

Road inspection tour will be April 22, 1997 at 5PM.

Supervisor Kadlec moved to adjourn this meeting, seconded by Supervisor Topp and carried.

gls